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808 SW Third Avenue, Suite 800, Portland, OR 97204 � Phone (503) 287-6825 Fax (503) 415-2304 otak.com 

 
 
May 11, 2022 
 
 
Bert Olheiser 

City of Tualatin 

10699 SW Herman Road 

Tualatin, Oregon  97062 

 

 

Re:   City of Tualatin 2022 Pavement Maintenance Program Bid Award Recommendation  

  – Otak Project No. 20355.000 

 

 

Bert: 

 

Bids from 2 contractors were opened on May 10, 2022 at 2:00 PM for the 2022 Pavement Maintenance 

Program.  Upon review of the bid packages after opening, both bidder’s packages were deemed to be 

complete bid submittals.  

The Engineer’s Estimate was $1,515,280.11 (Schedule A). The lowest qualifying bid was 

$1,540,000.00 (Schedule A) submitted by Knife River.  Knife River submitted a complete bid package, 

including Application and signatures, Bid Bond Guarantee, Resident Bidder Certification, First-Tier 

Subcontractors Disclosure, and Non-collusion Affidavit.  They also formally acknowledged Bid 

Addendum No. 1 issued for the project. 

The two bids were reportedly within budget amounts for the project. The bids were fairly uniform, and 

the Engineer’s Estimate was within 10.2% of both of the submitted bids. 

I recommend award of the project to Knife River. 

 

Sincerely, 

Otak Inc 

 
Brad Swearingen, PE 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 


